SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 12th  December 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











T N Stewart

7th December 2005







Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  Apologies
2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.


3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
            (7.35pm)












(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See list attached)

4.  Minutes









      (7.45pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 31st October 2005 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 5th December 2005. (Previously circulated)

5. Position of outstanding authorised/contracted works   (7.47pm)

(See list attached)

6. Annual Report/Newsletter 8 – Production Deadlines
(Minute No F58/05) (31.10.05)

(7.55pm)
To receive revised deadlines from Communications Working Group.
(Copy attached)
7. Mid Beds District Council and Bedfordshire Probation Service, Community Service Project Work


(8.00pm)

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
8. Annual Estimates 2006/2007




(8.10pm)

To consider lists of  Special Items – Revenue, Repairs and Renewals and Capital Expenditure proposed by the Audit Committee for inclusion in the Annual Estimates for 2006/2007 and to confirm the order of priority for those items so approved. For submission to the Annual Estimates and Precept Meeting of the Council due to be held on Monday 23rd January 2006.


(Copy attached).

9. Press release







  (8.30pm)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	1.12.05

118/05


	05/01925/FULL

Mr P Partridge

1 Manor Road

Sandy

SG19 1DT
	Full application for the erection of a single storey rear extension at 1 Manor Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3 Manor Road,11, 13, 15 Western Wayn notified


	
	F & G P

12.12.05
	

	2.12.05

119/05


	05/01945/TPO

Mr M Davies

1 Park Court

Sandy

SG19 1NP
	Tree Preservation Order application to reduce lower branches by 2-3 metres and reduce one large limb by one third on tree at 1 Park Court, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F & G P

12.12.05
	

	5.12.05

120/05


	05/01951/FULL

Mr & Mrs W R Fage

33 Northcroft

Sandy

SG19 1JJ


	Full application for the erection of a 2 bed detached bungalow at 33 Northcroft, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours at 31 Northcroft, 48a Sunderland Road & 40 Windsor Way, Sandy notified


	
	F & G P

12.12.05
	

	5.12.05

121/05


	05/01953/FULL

Levitt Partnership

57 London Road

Biggleswade

SG18 8EU
	Full application for the erection of 2 x 1 bed starter flats on land to the rear of 11 High Street, Sandy. Beds.

Near neighbours 11 High Street, Wine Rack, Flat at rear of Wine Rack, 3 Market Square, Sue Ryder Shop, The Lord Roberts Public House, 1 Market Square notified

	
	F & G P

12.12.05
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	7.12.05

122/05
	05/01943/FULL

B W Property Developers Ltd

15 Hermitage Gardens

Cotton End

Bedford 

MK45 3AY
	Full application for the erection of a detached bungalow and detached single garage on land to the rear of 166a St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 162, 166,168 St Neots Road, 22, 24, 26,28,30,32 Belam Way, Sandy notified


	
	F & G P

12.12.05
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 12.12.2005
5.  Position of outstanding authorised contracted works







2005/2006


Revenue Expenditure (Special Items)


Verti-draining – hire of machinery, Sunderland Road

This work was intended to be carried out in the week beginning 21st November 2005.  

Before the machine was hired the Deputy Clerk spent some considerable time checking the specifications of the Town Council’s Tractor to ensure that it was suitable to use with the piece of verti-draining equipment.  As well as Brown’s (the equipment hirer) she contacted Massey Ferguson (the tractor manufacturer) and former Cllr Mr Gordon Newman who had been the Town Council’s main adviser in purchasing the tractor.  As far as the Deputy Clerk could ascertain by these means the Town Council’s tractor was suitable for the job.  Unfortunately, when the piece of equipment arrived it proved impossible to connect it to the tractor in such a manner that the verti-draining could be undertaken.  The cost of hiring a tractor to complete the work would have doubled the amount budgeted (from £600 to £1200) and when added to the cost of DSO staff labour over the several days needed to complete the task the costs would be comparable to those charged by a specialist company to complete the work.

In consultation with the Clerk to the Council it was decided to cancel the hire of the machinery and ask Council for further instructions.  It is for Members to decide whether the additional costs likely to be incurred would be worthwhile given the previous advice from drainage experts that verti-draining would be ineffective without the underlying drainage problems being remedied.  Members will recall that it is intended to undertake a long term solution to these problems in conjunction with the construction of new changing rooms at Sunderland Road.

Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required



- Committee is requested to instruct as to further

  





action to be taken.
   
S M Foster 

Deputy Clerk to the Council

7th December 2005

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 12.12.2005
6.  Annual Report/Newsletter 8 - Production Deadlines (Minute No F58/05) (31.10.05)

Early January 2006

Meeting of Sub-Committee to receive and approve articles, copy etc.

By 21st January 2006

Meeting to finalise all content.

30th January 2006

Draft copy to go to F & GP Committee Meeting for Approval.

2nd February 2006

Final approved Copy to go to Lion Press.

17th February 2006

First proof from Lion Press to Editor.

22nd February 2006

First proof to be returned to Lion Press.

1st March 2006

Final proof to Editor.


6th March 2006

Final proof to be returned to Lion Press

15th March 2006

Publication Date

17th March 2006

Members collect their copies from Council Offices.

9th April 2006


Delivery to have been completed by Members (3 weekends available)

24th April 2006

Annual Parish Meeting 
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 12.12.2005
7. Mid Beds District Council and Bedfordshire Probation Service, Community Service Project Work

The Bedfordshire Probation Service in conjunction with Mid Beds District Council is offering Town Councils and other organisations the opportunity to put forward projects to be considered for Community Service Project Work.

Such projects should be demanding of the offender and designed to demonstrate to the community that the work undertaken is of benefit in one or more of the following ways:

· providing work to safeguard the community against further crime, or to repair damage caused by crime


· carrying out physical work to improve the local environment, or assist the local community


· providing work which combats the fear of crime, or improves the appearance of amenities of a neighbourhood

Group and individual placements can be considered.  Groups will be under the supervision of a Probation Service Community Safety Officer.  In individual placements the offender is placed under the supervision of a nominated person for whom they are doing the work. Experience has shown that the Service looks for long term projects rather than one-off activities.
All placements have to pass a Health and Safety assessment undertaken by the Probation Service. Requests for placements should be sent to Mid Beds By January 2006.

Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required



- Committee is requested to consider whether







or not there are any projects which fit the criteria







which could be offered as possible projects for the 







Community Service programme.
S M Foster 

Deputy Clerk to the Council

7th December 2005
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 12.12.2005

8. Annual Estimates 

 (a) Summary of Proposed Special Items of Expenditure from the Revenue Account
Priority 1 - Essential

Priority 2 - High Priority

Priority 3 - Desirable

Priority 4 - Low Priority

Priority 5 - Not recommended by Audit Committee

Council Offices

Additional Chain on Mayor’s Insignia
New


   £  600.00
  Priority 2


As Member’s will know, the Mayor’s Chain is made up of a series of plaques on which the name of each Mayor is inscribed.  There are no un-engraved plaques left on the chain and so a price was obtained for an additional chain to be added with plaques to last another 24 years.  Additionally the chain will be sewn to velvet so that it can be more easily attached to a jacket and to make it more suitable for wear by a woman.

Digital Camera



New


   £  150.00
  Priority 2
Over the past few months it has become apparent that a digital camera would be a useful tool for both office staff and Members. For instance, in the summer when the Combat Cableway in Bedford Road Recreation Ground was damaged the Deputy Clerk was able to photograph (using her own camera) and e-mail pictures to Wicksteed to allow them to see the problem.  There have been other instances of similar usage for evidence gathering.  In addition the Editor of the Newsletter would be able to make use of it to provide photographs to be published.
Bedford Road Recreation Ground

	Chain link fencing
or 

Permanent Railings
	Repair
New
	£450.00
£1650.00
	Priority 2
Priority ?


Despite the endeavours of the DSO staff the chain link fence between the recreation ground and Bedford Road has been irreparably damaged by people pushing through the hedge and breaking the fence down.  Staffing Committee requested that a quote be obtained for railing type fencing such as that around the drought garden in addition to one simply to replace the chain link fencing.

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground




	Remove fence posts at Skatepark
	Repair
	£  225.00
	Priority 1

	
	
	
	


The fence posts remaining after the fencing was removed from around the Skatepark have been identified as a possible safety risk in the annual inspection of the Town Council’s play areas. The work involves removing the posts below ground level.  
Cricket Club

	Sisis motorised scarifier
	Replacement
	£3000.00
	Priority 5


	Hire of scarifier
	
	£250.00
	Priority 1


Plus additional reels for present machine
  New


   £525.00
   Priority 1







The Cricket Club have requested the replacement of the existing scarifier, however, Audit Committee believe that the inclusion of a sum for the hire of a scarifier for the Autumn plus the replacement of reels for the existing machine should be adequate.

Flower Beds


	Planting of beds at Faynes Corner

	Replacement
	£800.00
	Priority 3


Members will recall that in 2005 the middle rose bed at Faynes Corner was replaced by permanent shrubs.  It was also agreed that over the next year the two remaining beds be similarly planted with suitable shrubs.
Riddy

	Two benches
	New
	£120.00
	Priority 3


On its inspection of the area in May, the Riddy Management Group identified that additional benches for walkers would be desirable.  These would be very simple rustic style benches to match those already in place on the Riddy. 
Car Park

4 concrete bollards for grass verge

  New


   £220.00
    Priority 5

This item was requested in order to prevent cars parking on the verge alongside the entrance road to the car park.  However, the recent painting of double yellow lines along the road appears to have had the desired effect and Audit Committee no longer feels that bollards are necessary.  However, authority was given for the matter to be referred back to Committee at a later date if necessary.
S.E.G.

Special Project Grant



  New


    £500.00
    Priority 3

After the success of the Drought Garden in Bedford Road Recreation Ground the Group would like to undertake another project, albeit smaller, possibly on the grass triangle at the railway station.
(b) Summary of Proposed Special Expenditure from the Repairs and Renewals Fund

Priority 1 - Essential

Priority 2 - High Priority

Priority 3 - Desirable

Priority 4 - Low Priority

Priority 5 - Not recommended by Audit Committee
Stratford Road Depot

	Cut & Strim Hand Mowers x 2
	Replacement
	£ 1300.00
	Priority 1

	Strimmer, Stihl fs 350 x 2
	Replacement
	£ 1000.00
	Priority 1


These items are to be purchased as part of the Town Council’s policy of replacing such equipment on a five year programme as recommended by a previous maintenance contractor.
(c) Summary of Proposed Special Items of Expenditure from the Capital Account

Priority 1 - Essential

Priority 2 - High Priority

Priority 3 - Desirable

Priority 4 - Low Priority

Priority 5 - Not recommended by Audit Committee
Bedford Road Recreation Ground

	Palisade fencing to rear of Pavilion
	New
	£1000.00
	Priority 2

	
	
	
	


Concerns have been raised about the vulnerability of the area to the rear of the pavilion.  It is impossible to monitor any activity in this area and there have been incidences of people climbing on the roof of the pavilion and damaging it.  The proposal is to fence in this area (with a gate for access) to match the existing fencing along the nearby boundary.
	
	
	
	

	Rainbow Tube slide, replacement
	Replacement
	£4182.00

	Priority 1


This item was identified at the recent safety inspection.  The plastic coating on the slide is wearing away, exposing the underlying fibreglass.  It has been recommended for replacement in the next twelve months.
 

Sunderland Road Playing Field

	Rainbow Multi-play platforms

	Replacement
	£1400.00
	Priority 1


Again an item recommended for repair at the safety inspection, the platforms are beginning to show signs of rot.
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